
 

 

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 

OF 

BOARD OF EDUCATION, SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 172 

ADAMS COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

HELD ON JANUARY 13, 2015 AT 8:00 A.M. 

 
Meeting Convened 

 

The Board of Education of School District No. 172, Adams County, Illinois, met in special session January 

13, 2015 at 8:00 a.m. the Board of Education Office, located at 1416 Maine Street, Quincy, Illinois, in said 

school district.   

 

Roll Call 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Erwin, who directed the secretary to call the roll.   On the call 

of the roll, the following members were present and answered to their names:  Members Ali, Bailey, Erwin, 

McNay, Niekamp, and Stone; and the following member was absent:  Member Mays.    Whereupon the 

president declared that a quorum was present.  

 

Questions and Comments 

 

President Erwin opened the meeting to questions and comments to members of the Board, by members of the 

public and employees of the district, in compliance with state statutes.    

 

Mr. Jeff Kerkhoff asked for clarification on the points paid on the bonds recently sold.  Member Stone said 

the actual points were 1.4%. 

 

Telephonic Presence of Member Mays 

 
Member Mays joined the meeting telephonically at 8:10 a.m. 

 

Construction Manager Discussion 

 

Member Stone reported that proposals received from four construction manager firms were reviewed by the 

Building Committee held last week.  The committee narrowed the firms to at least two firms with whom .      

Member Stone said interviews need to be held.  Several Board members said that before going ahead with 

interviews, direction is needed from the Board as whether a construction manager approach will be used.  

Member Stone said a construction manager with experience building 40-50 schools is needed and would be 

better able to manage the budget.  President Erwin expressed her opinion that a general contractor could do 

the same thing and there would be a better chance that the work would be kept local.  She said a construction 

manager is an extra expense that the Board did not inform the public about until after the November 4 

election when the bond issue was passed.  Member Stone emphasized the importance of completing the QHS 

addition by fall 2016.  There would be complications moving students in the middle of a school year.  He 

said a construction manager could better keep the timeline.  Member McNay asked about the negatives of 

bumping the project back 12 months.  Mr. Murphy said that would accelerate or alter the schedule for the 

construction of the other buildings, with two to three being built at the same time.  Local contractors would 

likely be unable to meet that demand.  Member McNay suggested a hybrid, combination of construction 

manager and general contractor. Member Bailey suggested moving forward with a combination of 

construction manager firm for high school.  Member Ali also favored the combination of construction 

manager and general contractor.  The strength of construction manager would be beneficial for the complex  




